OKLAHOMA CITY COUNCIL OF GARDEN CLUBS, INC.

Will Rogers Garden Exhibit Building

3400 N.W. 36th Street

Oklahoma City, OK 73113

President April Pratt called to order the May 13 meeting of the Oklahoma City Council of Garden Clubs.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited followed by the Gardener’s Creed. 

April Pratt presented a program devoted to the Festival in the Park coming up on Saturday, June 11.  The Festival celebrates National Garden Week.  June Hardy proposed that we waive the extra table charge for the garden clubs.  This was seconded and passed. April explained the location of the vendors and the clubs.  Donnie Murray will handle the volunteers and properties.  There will be speakers and a flower show.

April thanked the Herb Society for hosting the meeting. She installed the new officers:

President – Donnie Murray

First Vice President – Glynnda Johnson

Second Vice President – Monica Arndt

Recording Secretary – Tis Bohlman

Treasurer – Marilyn Lahr

Historian – Margaret Biggs

Auditor – Judy Grotts

Parliamentarian – April Pratt

April thanked all her officers for their service.  She was not feeling well and turned the meeting over to Donnie Murray.

Minutes were read by Margaret Biggs and accepted as read.  Marilyn Lahr, treasurer, gave the treasurer’s report.  The ending balance was $7104.90.  She passed an itemized report around for all to see.  The new budget was approved.

Pat  Miller requested more participation in the Daylily Show on Father’s Day.

Doris Rae Arens announced that our $500 scholarship would go to Michelle Preseley of Tuttle, Oklahoma, a freshman at OSU OKC in horticulture and floriculture. Michelle was unable to attend this meeting, but she will be here in September.  Donnie Murray will bring up increasing the scholarship to $700 at the September meeting.

Pat Miller asked if Mariana Anderson had been given a check for the Legacy Garden.  Marilyn said that the money is in the budget, but Mariana needed to request payment.

Sybil Bryant needs all club yearbooks no later than September 1 for judging.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Biggs, Secretary

